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ASSOCIATION OF CHAIRS OF DEPARTMENTS OF PHYSIOLOGY
9650 ROCKVILLE PIKE, SUITE E314
BETHESDA, MARYLAND 20814-3991
TEL. 301-634-7785; FaX: 301-634-7098

November 1, 2008

Dear Colleagues:

Welcome to Curagao! Our time together at the Marriott Curagao Beach Resort & Emerald
Casino is sure to be a success. Many thanks to Melinda Lowy and my assistant, Aida Cardona,
both of whom will be joining us in Curagao to manage the meeting details, for all their time and
effort.

This year’s agenda includes seven speakers on topics of great interest. These will include the 2m
ACDP Guyton lecturer, Eric Olson (UT Southwestern), who will speak about miRNAs and
cardiovascular disease; Jianjie Ma (RWJIMS) talking about his new work on muscle membrane
repair; Deborah Powell, Dean of University of Minnesota Medical School, who will speak about
administrative models; Muthu Periasamy (OSUCOM) will lead a discussion on Departments vs.
Centers; Olaf Sparre Andersen (Weill Cornell Medical College) who will talk about the Gateway
exams and medical student teaching; Howard Garrison (FASEB) who will talk about NIH and
NSF funding and future prospects and issues with the new Obama administration and congress. I
have asked Dr. Zofia Zukowska, the new chair of the Department of Physiology and Biophysics
at Georgetown University Medical School to speak about her research on stress, obesity, and
neuropeptide Y.

We will get to hear from Gabriel Navar on the ongoing revision of the ACDP/APS Medical
Physiology Objectives along with some CAS updates with William Spielman, welcome
president-elect, Meredith Bond and hear plans for next year’s ACDP meeting. We are also
fortunate to have Dr. Irving Zucker joining us to be honored as this year’s recipient of the ACDP
Distinguished Service Award.

I look forward to seeing you in Curagao.

Sincerely yours,

Nicola C. Partridge, Ph.D.

President

2007-2008

Nicola C. Partridge, President Raymond A. Frizzell, Councillor (2009) Gary Sieck, Councillor (2010)

Meredith Bond, President-elect Steven R. Houser, Councillor (2010) R. Clinton Webb, Councillor (2008)

William S. Spielman, Past-President Susan L. Hamilton, Councillor (2008) William Spielman, CAS Representative (2010)

Chris Cheeseman, Secretary/T reasurer Muthu Periasamy, Councillor (2009) L. Gabriel Navar, CAS Representative (2008)



2008 ACDP Fall Retreat Meeting Agenda

Thursday, December 4, 2008

1:00-5:00PM

4:00-5:00PM

6:30-8:00PM

Registration
Executive Council Meeting (1) - Presidential suite

Welcome Cocktail Party - Pool

Friday, December 5, 2008

7:00-7:30AM

7:00-8:30AM

8:30AM

8:45-9:45AM

9:45-10:30AM

10:30-11:00AM

11:00-12:00PM

12:00-1:30PM

1:30-2:30PM

2:30-3:15PM

3:15-4:00PM

Dinner on your own

Registration
Breakfast - The Palm Cafe

World Trade Center, Wayaka Room -
Welcome & Introduction of New Chairs

2" Arthur Guyton Lecturer, Eric Olson -
Micro RNA, Heart Development and Disease

Jianjie Ma - Calcium Signaling and Membrane Repair

Coffee Break at the WTC

Deberal-Powett, Dean of U. Minn. Med School-Administrative Centers
al\M es Mul&oud J

Lunch- Portofino Restaurant
Muthu Periasamy - Departments versus Centers

Business Meeting (1)

» L. Gabriel Navar-Physiology Objectives

» Marty Frank - APS updates

» William Spielman/L. Gabriel Navar - CAS updates
» Officer Nominations

Executive Council Meeting (2) - Presidential Suite



Saturday, December 6, 2008

7:00-8:30AM

8:30-9:30AM

9:30-10:30AM

10:30-11:00AM

11:00-12:00PM

12:00-1:30PM

1:30-3:15PM

5:30-6:30PM

6:30PM

Breakfast - The Palm Cafe

Wayaka Room, World Trade Center -
Olaf Sparre Andersen - Gateway A & B and Teaching Medical Students

Howard Garrison - The Election is Over: Now What?

Coffee Break at the WTC

Chair presentation, Zofia Zukowska - Stress, Fat and Neuropeptide Y
Lunch - Portofino Restaurant

Business Meeting (2)

Chris Cheeseman - Financial Report

Election of 2009 Officers

Meredith Bond - Plans for 2009 Meeting

Gala Cocktail Hour - Beach

Dinner Banquet - Beach

Announcement of 2009 Officers
Distinguished Service Award - Dr. Irving Zucker

Sunday, December 7, 2008

On Your Own



(1/3/08)

ACDP 2007-2008 Officers

President (Term ends 2008)

Nicola C. Partridge, Ph.D.

Department of Physiology & Biophysics
UMDNIJ-RW Johnson Medical School
683 Hoes Lane

Piscataway, NJ 08854-5635

Tel: 732-235-4552

Fax: 732-235-5038

Email: partrinc@umdnj.edu

Past President (Term ends 2008)
William S. Spielman, Ph.D.
Department of Physiology
Michigan State University

2201 Biomedical Physical Sciences
East Lansing, MI 48824-3320

Tel: 517-353-4539

Fax: 517-432-1967

Email: spielman@msu.edu

Councillor (Term ends 2009)

Raymond A. Frizzell, Ph.D.

Dept. of Cell Biology & Physiology
University of Pittsburgh School of Medicine
3500 Terrace St., Rm. S368 BST
Pittsburgh, PA 15261

Tel: 412-648-9498

Fax: 412-648-8330

Email; frizzell@pitt.edu

Councillor (Term ends 2008)

Susan L. Hamilton, Ph.D.

Dept. of Molecular Physiology & Biophys.
Baylor College of Medicine

One Baylor Plaza, Suite 429E

Houston, TX 77030-3498

Tel: 713-798-4700

Fax: 713-798-3475

Email: susanh@bcm.tmc.edu

President-elect (Term ends 2008)
Meredith Bond, Ph.D.

Department of Physiology, BRB-5007
University of Maryland School of Medicine
655 West Baltimore St., 5th Floor
Baltimore, MD 21201-1559

Tel: 410-706-3345

Fax: 410-706-8341

Email: mbond@som.umaryland.edu

Secretary-Treasurer (Term ends 2010)
Chris Cheeseman, Ph.D.

Department of Physiology

University of Alberta

7-22 Med. Sci. Bldg.

Edmonton, Alberta T6G 2H7, Canada
Tel: 780-492-2620

Fax: 780-492-8915

Email: chris.cheeseman(@ualberta.ca

Councillor (Term ends 2010)

Steven R. Houser, Ph.D.

Department of Physiology

Temple University School of Medicine
3400 N. Broad St.

Philadelphia, PA 19140

Tel: 215-707-3278

Fax: 215-707-3965

Email: srhouser@temple.edu

Councillor (Term ends 2009)

Muthu Periasamy, Ph.D.

Dept. of Physiology and Cell Biology

Ohio State University College of Medicine
1645 Neil Avenue, 304 Hamilton Hall
Columbus, OH 43210-1218

Tel: 614-292-4086

Fax: 614-292-4888

Email: muthu.periasamy(@osumc.edu




ACDP Officers (Cont’d)

Councillor (Term ends 2010)
Gary Sieck, Ph.D.

Dept. of Physiology and Biomedical Engin.

Mayo Clinic College of Medicine

200 First Street S.W., Joseph Rm. 4-184W
Rochester, MN 55905

Tel: 507-255-4373

Fax: 507-284-0521

Email: sieck.gary@mayo.edu

CAS Representative (Term ends 2010)
William S. Spielman, Ph.D.

Department of Physiology

Michigan State University

2201 Biomedical Physical Sciences

East Lansing, MI 48824-3320

Tel: 517-353-4539

Fax: 517-432-1967

Email: spielman@msu.edu

Executive Assistant

Melinda E. Lowy

9650 Rockville Pike, Suite E314
Bethesda, MD 20814-3991

Tel: 301-634-7785

Fax: 301-634-7098

Email: mlowy@the-aps.org

Councillor (Term ends 2008)

R. Clinton Webb, Ph.D.

Dept. of Physiology

Medical College of Georgia Sch. of Med.
1120 15th St.

Augusta, GA 30912-3000

Tel: 706-721-2781

Fax: 706-721-7299

Email: cwebb@mail. mcg.edu

CAS Representative (Term ends 2008)
L. Gabriel Navar, Ph.D.

Department of Physiology

Tulane University School of Medicine
Box SL39

1430 Tulane Ave.

New Orleans, LA 70112

Tel: 504-588-5251

Fax: 504-584-2675

Email; navar@mailhost.tcs.tulane.edu



Association of Chairs of Departments of Physiology
November 29 — December 1, 2007

ACDP Executive Council
Minutes

Present: William S. Spielman, President; Nicola C. Partridge, President-Elect; Raymond A.
Frizzell, Michael L. Jennings, Susan L. Hamilton, Muthu Periasamy, R. Clinton Webb,
Councilors; Meredith Bond, L. Gabriel Navar, CAS Representatives

Absent: Richard N. Bergman, Past President; Richard L. Moss, Secretary-Treasurer; Kenneth D.
Philipson, Councilor

Guyton Award Lecture

Elections

a. Nominees for President

b. Nominees for Councilor

2008 Annual Meeting

Site Visit Travel for President-elect
ACDP Budget

Newsletter

USMLE

jum )

ss5<2H

Opening remarks
The president, William Spielman, called the meeting to order at 4:14 pm and welcomed the

members of the Executive Council to Puerto Vallarta.

Guyton Award Lectureship
Spielman reminded Council that the new Guyton Award Lectureship was approved last year. Its

purpose is to bring someone of scientific status to the meeting to help draw more members to

attend. Included is an honorarium of $1,000 and travel costs. Membership dues for 2007 were
increased by $50 to support the lectureship. The first Guyton Award Lecturer selected was H.
Lee Sweeney from University of Pennsylvania School of Medicine.

Council discussed how to select future awardees. It was agreed that nominations would be
solicited from the entire ACDP membership. A subcommittee of the Executive Council,
composed of the two second-year Councilors and the President, will work as a selection
committee. The final choice will be sent to the full Executive Council for approval.

Last year it was suggested that ACDP contact the publishing company of the Guyton textbook to
see if they would consider sponsoring the Lectureship. President-elect Partridge will contact
John Hall, the co-author of the textbook, to get his opinion. If he is in agreement, a letter signed
by all three Presidents about sponsorship will be sent to the company.



Elections

Council discussed various members for the offices of President-elect, Secretary-Treasurer, and
Councilor (2 positions). Spielman will check with those people about their willingness to serve,
as well as invite nominations from meeting attendees.

2008 Annual Meeting

President-elect Nicola Partridge noted that she considered several sites for the 2008 meeting,
including Key West, Puerto Rico, Jamaica, St. Thomas, Dominican Republic, Barbados, and
Curacao. Many were very expensive, already booked, or not interested. She visited the two most
promising sites, Dominican Republic and Curacao. She announced that she selected Curacao as
the site for the 2008 meeting and is working on finalizing the contact with the Marriott property.
The cost will be $129 for single or double occupancy; it is not an all-inclusive.

One of the main difficulties Partridge had when looking for a site was the price limits ACDP has
set for the hotel room costs to the members. Council agreed that those are guidelines only and
that future President-elects should try to get the best deal available but not be limited by any

actual number.

For the meeting program, Partridge mentioned she is considering talks on the new “Gateway”
exam (depending on how that discussion is resolved), centralized vs. departmental administrative
support, and scientific sessions with several presentations in the same area. Other ideas would be
welcome.

Site Visit Travel for President-Elect

Partridge thanked Council for approving her trip to site visit the two possible 2008 meeting
locations. This was approved as a one-time expense by Council because of her late election to
the position after the previous President-elect had to step down.

Council discussed whether to pay for each President-elect’s trip to visit possible meeting
locations. In the past, the President-elect paid his own way. It was decided that if the President-
elect is using the trip as a vacation in addition to the site visit, then he/she should be responsible
for the costs of the trip. Council did agree to pay the President-elect’s airfare to visit one site if
needed. If there are extenuating circumstances, then Council should be contacted before
additional funds are allocated.

ACDP Budget
The 2007 ACDP budget through Sept. 30 was distributed. With the increase in dues, the Society

saw an increase in income of $6,000. There was a significant decrease in meeting registration
income as the travel agent collected registration fees this year instead of ACDP. Meeting
expenses are down as well because the travel agent is handling the meeting. Once the final costs
are in and the reimbursement is received from the travel agent, the budget will be clearer.
Spielman will present the budget to the membership during the Business Meeting in the absence

of the Secretary/Treasurer.



Newsletter

The Council was reminded it voted last year to have a newsletter and that the Secretary/Treasurer
was selected to be the editor. No one informed the Secretary/Treasurer and so it didn’t get done.
It was suggested and agreed that any news just be emailed to the membership by the ACDP staff.
News should be any new members or department name changes, budget information, along with
the award announcements and other opportunities sent out now.

USMLE
CAS representative Navar updated Council on the issues facing the medical community over the

proposed changes in the US Medical Licensing Exam (USMLE). He distributed background
information and the letter sent by The American Physiological Society to the National Board of
Medical Examiners (NBME) about the proposed changes. Tony Mazzaschi, the AAMC Director
of CAS Affairs, and Martin Frank, Executive Director of the APS, will be at the meeting to
discuss the issue. Navar will present it to the membership during the Business Meeting and lead
a discussion to see whether the membership wants a separate ACDP letter or to sign on to an

existing letter.

Partridge noted that she had been invited to attend a January meeting with NBME and will be
happy to present the ACDP view.

The meeting adjourned at 5:30 pm.

ACDP Business Meeting I
Minutes

The Business Meeting was convened by President William Spielman at 2:40 pm on November
30, 2007.

A call was made for nominations for President-elect, Secretary/Treasurer, and the two open
Councilor positions.

Guyton Award Lectureship
Spielman announced that he was pleased to present the first annual Guyton Award Lectureship to

H. Lee Sweeney, University of Pennsylvania School of Medicine. This will be an annual award
selected by the President from the nominations of the membership to bring world-class
researchers to the meeting to present their work. He noted that a selection committee comprised
of the President and two Councilors will be responsible for selecting each awardee.

APS Updates
Martin Frank, APS Executive Director, reviewed the partnership that exists between APS and

ACDP. Joint efforts include the annual space and budget survey and other surveys as requested
by ACDP members, Survey of Recent Doctoral Recipients, Medical Physiology Learning



Objectives, Professional Skills Listing, animal usage statements, and Medical Physiology Course
Directors website.

APS has several new programs. NIGMS funded a Professional Skills Training Grant for APS to
develop two online professional development courses. APS Council recently agreed to continue
to- subsidize the live training workshops based on those courses for the next 3 years (2008-2010).
APS is now a partner with MentorNet, an award-winning one-on-one mentoring program. APS
trainee members can participate as a protégé and any physiologist can be a mentor. A new short-
term award program for APS is the stop-gap postdoctoral fellowships. The award is for up to 10
postdoctoral fellows who had a priority score of 200 or less on their NIH application but missed
the pay line; deadline for applications is January 2. APS has also begun “Life Lines,” a podcast
feature linked from the web site.

On the public policy front, APS continues to work with FASEB on issues of NIH funding. The
Society has also been active in trying to defeat the Farm Bill, one element of which would ban
Class B dealers. APS has also been actively discussing the proposed changes of the USMLE.
Hannah Carey, the current APS President has sent a letter to the NBME urging them to work
with APS to ensure that physiology is integrated throughout the medical school curriculum. APS
has been invited to meet with a representative from NBME during Experimental Biology but
plans to try and meet earlier with them.

LCME Changes
L. Gabriel Navar, one of the Council of Academic Societies (CAS) representatives from the

ACDP to the AAMC, reviewed the background and possible issues surrounding the recent notice
by the NBME to revise the USMLE. The membership was invited to discuss the issue and
determine whether ACDP should write its own letter to the NBME or whether it would prefer to
sign onto the APS or another existing letter.

President-elect Nicola Partridge announced that she had been invited to a meeting in January
with the NBME to discuss their plans. Harel Weinstein suggested it would be beneficial for
ACDP to develop a list of talking points that Partridge could use at that meeting and that could
be shared with other societies. It would allow for a more united voice from the various
disciplinary societies, even if not everyone agreed with all the points. The membership agreed
and asked Partridge to draft a list of talking points with the assistance of the Executive Board.
Weinstein and Michael Miller also agreed to assist in finalizing the talking points.

CAS Update
L. Gabriel Navar and Meredith Bond described their role as CAS representatives. At the recent

CAS meeting, among the issues discussed were background checks of potential medical students,
strategic planning, NIH funding, and animal welfare. As a CAS Board member, Navar also
attended the CAS Leadership Retreat. The next CAS meeting is March 6-8, 2008; everyone is
invited to attend.

Medical Physiology Learning Objectives
Navar also gave an update on the joint ACDP/APS Medical Physiology Learning Objectives
project. A new version was published in 2007 and included revised renal, cardiovascular, and




respiration sections. During the revision process, an effort is being made to include
pathophysiology objectives in each section. Up to 15 copies are free to any department through
the APS Education Office. Volunteers were requested to review other sections to see if they need

to be revised.

ACDP Business Meeting 11
Minutes

Spielman reconvened the business meeting at 1:30 pm on December 1, 2007.

The slate of nominees for President-elect, Secretary/Treasurer, and the Councilor
positions was announced and the membership voted by secret ballot. Meredith Bond was
elected President-elect. Chris Cheeseman was elected as Secretary-Treasurer. Steven R.
Houser and Gary Sieck were elected Councilors with terms ending in 2010. A new CAS
representative will need to be identified to replace Bond.

The financial report was presented by President Spielman in the absence of Richard Moss, the
Secretary-Treasurer. The Association remains in sound financial condition and will carry
forward a positive balance into 2008, because of the increase in dues and the management of the

meeting by the travel agent.

Spielman announced that the ACDP Distinguished Service Award would be presented at the
banquet to William H. Dantzler, University of Arizona School of Medicine, to honor his service
as a past President and Councilor of ACDP, CAS President and CAS representative, and
Distinguished Service Member of the AAMC.

Nicola Partridge, ACDP President-elect, announced that the 2008 ACDP meeting would be held
December 4-7, 2008 at the Curacao Marriott Beach Resort in Piscadera Bay, Curacao.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicola C. Partridge, Ph.D.
President



AAMC/CAS UPDATE: 2008 Highlights

ACDP CAS REPS:
Gabby Navar
Bill Spielman

At the annual AAMC meeting in November, a major reorganization of the
AAMC By-laws was approved and streamlined. While the three main
councils will remain as they currently are, overall governance of AAMC will
be managed by a Board of Directors that includes representatives from
many of the AAMC groups and organizations as well as the councils. The
CAS Chair and Chair elect will be members of the Board.

CAS reorganization and revitalization efforts continue and a retreat of the
CAS administrative Board is planned for early December. The intent is to
more adequately reflect the various missions of medical education mission
in the CAS membership and activities.

The conflict of interest (COl) issues continue to be a topic of considerable
discussion with various symposia related to this topic held at recent AAMC
and CAS meetings. Many recent news articles have highlighted improper
behavior by high profile investigators, which has prompted further
investigations by Senator Grassly and others. To have better
communication between AAMC and Senator Grassly, the joint
administrative board met with him at a recent meeting. The major concern
with an over zealous interpretation of COIl guidelines is that many policies
and rules will be put into place that will interfere with appropriate
interactions between scientists and industry and will make it more difficult,
if not impossible, to obtain support from industry for various educational
functions at medical schools and at society functions.

Another major AAMC priority issue is the development of Health Care
Reform Principles. A document describing six major principles has been
developed in the hopes of providing major input to the new administration.

The USMLE restructuring continues to be a topic of major discussion. The
many discussion held by the constituent group with USMLE officials has
led to substantial modification of the original plans. Importantly, there are
now plans to have appropriate mechanisms for assessment of basic
science concepts.

AAMC reiterated its strong position on the use of animals in medical
education and research. There was a symposium on the topic at the
Annual CAS meeting. Alice Raanan represented APS and did a great job.

CAS web resources are available to all who belong to CAS organization.
Those of particular interest to ACDP include the Faculty Salary survey
reports, Resources for Chairs, AAMC Data book, and list serve for basic
science department chairs (cas@aamc.org).
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ACDP 2008 Fall Retreat Meeting

Speakers

20d Annual Arthur Guyton Lectureship
“MicroRNA Control of Heart Development and Disease”
Eric Olson, Ph.D.

“Ca Signaling and Membrane Repair in Muscle Physiology and
Disease”
Jianjie Ma, Ph.D.

“The Evolution of Administrative Centers’
Deborah Powell, M.D.

“Department Versus Centers; Love/Hate Relationship”
Muthu Periasamy, Ph.D.

“Changing the USMLE: Implications for M.D. and M.D./Ph.D.
Training”
Olaf Sparre Andersen, M.D.

“The Election is Over: Now What?”
Howard H. Garrison, Ph.D.

“Can Stress Make Us Fat? Insights from Studying Neuropeptide Y
Zofia Zukowska, M.D., Ph.D.



2"! Annual Arthur Guyton Lectureship
Eric N. Olson, Ph.D.
Professor and Chairman
UT Southwestern Medical Center at Dallas

“MicroRNA Control of Heart Development and Disease”

Dr. Olson grew up in North Carolina where he attended
Wake Forest University and received a B.A. in Chemistry
and Biology in 1977, a Ph.D. in Biochemistry in 1981 and an
honorary doctorate in 2003. After postdoctoral training with
Luis Glaser at Washington University School of Medicine,
he joined the Department of Biochemistry and Molecular
Biology at The M. D. Anderson Cancer Center in 1984 and
became Professor and Chairman in 1991. In 1995, he
founded the Department of Molecular Biology at The
University of Texas Southwestern Medical Center at Dallas.
He holds the Robert A. Welch Distinguished Chair.

Dr. Olson’s honors include the Basic Research Prize and
Founding Distinguished Scientist Award from the American
Heart Association, the Pasarow Medical Research Award in Cardiovascular Disease,
the Gill Heart Institute Award, the Lucian Award for Research in Cardiovascular Disease,
the Outstanding Investigator Award from the International Society for Heart Research,
and the Pollin Prize for Lifetime Contributions to Pediatric Research. He is a member of
the American Academy of Arts and Sciences, the National Academy of Sciences, and
its Institute of Medicine. Dr. Olson served as Editor-in-Chief of Developmental Biology
from 1995 to 2005. He belongs to the Scientific Review Board of the Howard Hughes
Medical Institute, and is a member of numerous editorial boards, including Circulation,
Circulation Research, and Science. He was a scientific co-founder and advisor of
Myogen, Inc., a biotechnology company focusing on therapies for heart muscle disease.
in 2007, he co-founded Miragen Therapeutics, a biotechnology company focusing on
microRNAs as therapeutics for cardiovascular disease.

In his spare time, Eric Olson plays guitar in a rock band called The Transactivators. He
is the Annie and Willie Nelson Professor of Stem Cell Research at UT Southwestern.

Summary of presentation: Eric Olson has dedicated his career to deciphering the
mechanoah.weisleder@umdnj.edunisms that control muscle gene regulation and
development. His most recent work has focused on the genetic pathways responsible
for congenital and acquired cardiovascular disease.

2007-2008
Nicola C. Partridge, President Raymond A. Frizzell, Councillor (2009) Gary Sieck, Councillor (2010)
Meredith Bond, President-elect Steven R. Houser, Councillor (2010) R. Clinton Webb, Councillor (2008)

William S. Spielman, Past-President Susan L. Hamilton, Councillor (2008) William Spiclman, CAS Representative (2010)
Chris Cheeseman, Secretary/Treasurer Muthu Periasamy, Councillor (2009) L. Gabriel Navar, CAS Representative (2008)



Jianjie Ma, Ph.D.
University Professor
UMDNJ-Robert Wood Johnson Medical School

“Ca Signaling and Membrane Repair in Muscle Physiology and
Disease”

Dr. Ma received his B.S. degree in Physics from Wuhan
University, China in 1983. He entered the U.S. via CUSPEA
program and obtained his Ph.D. degree in Physiology and
Biophysics in 1989 from Baylor College of Medicine, Houston,
Texas. Following postdoctoral training at Rush Medical
College from 1989-1991 he started his independent research
career in the Department of Physiology and Biophysics at
Case Western Reserve University, Cleveland, Ohio from
1991-2001. In 2001 he was recruited to the University of
Medicine and Dentistry New Jersey-Robert Wood Johnson
Medical School as a University Professor. In 2002 he
founded and is the Director of the Graduate Program in
Physiology and Integrative Biology. He is also a guest
Professor at Peking University and Wuhan University, China. In 2008, he was made
acting Chief of the Division of Translational Medicine in the Department of Medicine at
Robert Wood Johnson Medical School.

Dr. Ma’s honors include a Postdoctoral Fellowship from the Muscular Dystrophy
Association and an Established Investigatorship from the American Heart Association.
He received an award for Outstanding Young Investigator from the Chinese Natural
Science Foundation. He serves on the Editorial Boards of the Journal of Biological
Chemistry, Cell Research, Current Chemical Biology and the Journal of Biophysics.

Summary of Presentation: Dr. Jianjie Ma’s research is on calcium signaling in muscle
physiology, cardiovascular disease and cancer biology. His most recent work has
focused on the cellular and molecular mechanism of cell membrane repair, and its
therapeutic implications in tissue regeneration and remodeling.

2007-2008

Nicola C. Partridge, President Raymond A. Frizzell, Councillor (2009) Gary Sieck, Councillor (2010)

Meredith Bond, President-elect Steven R. Houser, Councillor (2010) R. Clinton Webb, Councillor (2008)

William 8. Spielman, Past-President Susan L. Hamilton, Councillor (2008) William Spielman, CAS Representative (2010)
Chris Cheeseman, Secretary/Treasurer Muthn Periasamy, Councillor (2009) L. Gabriel Navar, CAS Representative (2008)



Deborah E. Powell, M.D., Dean
University of Minnesota Medical School

“The Evolution of Administrative Centers”

Dean Deborah E. Powell, M.D., joined the University of
Minnesota Medical School in 2002. In addition to serving as
dean, Dr. Powell also has the title of assistant vice president
for clinical sciences in the Academic Health Center and holds
a McKnight Presidential Leadership Chair. Dean Powell is a
board-certified anatomic pathologist and medical educator
with more than 30 years of experience in academic medicine.
Dean Powell is well known nationally for her expertise in
academic medicine. She is active in a number of national
organizations, including as past-president of the American
Board of Pathology, past chair of the Council of Deans of the
Association of American Medical Colleges, a current board
member of the Institute for Healthcare improvement, and a
member of the board of trustees of the Accreditation Council
for Graduate Medical Education. She has recently been
named Chair-elect of the AAMC. In 2000 she was elected to the National Academy of
Sciences Institute of Medicine. She received her M.D. from Tufts University School of
Medicine and completed her residency at Georgetown University Medical Center and
the Clinical Center of the National Institutes of Health (NIH). Before joining the
University of Minnesota, Dr. Powell was executive dean and vice chancellor for clinical
affairs at the University of Kansas School of Medicine. Prior to that, she chaired the
Department of Pathology and Laboratory Medicine at the University of Kentucky in
Lexington.
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Muthu Periasamy, Ph.D.
Professor and Chair
The Ohio State University

“Departments Versus Centers; Love/Hate Relationship’

Dr. Periasamy is Professor and Chair of the Department of
Physiology and Cell Biology at Ohio State University,
Columbus, Ohio, where he is also Associate Director of the
Davis Heart and Lung Research Institute. He was recruited
to this position in 2001. Dr. Periasamy received his Ph.D.
in 1979 from the University of Montpellier, France, then
undertook postdoctoral fellowships at Albert Einstein
College of Medicine and Harvard Medical School. He was
on the faculty of the Department of Physiology and
Biophysics at the University of Vermont from 1986-1992.

In 1992 he was recruited to the Departments of Internal
Medicine and Molecular Genetics, Biochemistry and
Microbiology at the University of Cincinnati where he was
also the Director of Molecular Cardiology. His research focuses on cardiac muscle
sarcoplasmic reticulum calcium transport and cardiac disease. Dr. Periasamy has done
significant reviewing for NIH, including PPGs, Centers for Vascular Biology and
Medicine and Congestive Heart Failure.
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